Omak Public Library Board Meeting  

Conducted remotely via Zoom

February 14, 2022

Members Present: Cynthia Tollefson, Jo Stalder, Betty Cleveland, Lorraine Deris, Meyer Louie, Betsy Rainsford, and Librarian Alyssa Collins. 

Minutes from January were read and approved. 

Bills read and approved to be presented to the city for payment:

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm drain: $150.64
· PUD- power, lights, heat: $1147.86

· U.S. Linen and Uniform- Once a week mat cleaning: $40.86
· Steamway- carpet cleaning: $718.50
· Weinstein Beverage Co.- toilet paper: $40.10
Old Business:

~ The problems with the bathroom have greatly diminished with the new bathroom policy of closely monitoring who uses the bathroom. The policy is going to be kept in place to keep the issues down. There are still problems with patrons not wearing masks but it is possible that WA may be dropping the mask mandate by the end of March so this may put a natural end to this problem. 

New Business:

~ The display for Black History Month includes newly published books from African American authors.  There is also a display for the Lunar New Year focusing on Asian cultures.

~ The board welcomed Meyer Louie, a City Council Member who will be attending the board meetings on behalf of the city.

~ Internet at the library was out for several days but is now fixed.

~ Alyssa and Calvin created a Manga/Anime display featured in the glass case with cute figures.

~ The library is still waiting for the new security cameras and remodel.  Library staff have been keeping close attention to what library patron's needs and desires are in regards to the new remodel. 

~ Computer usage has increased due to Tax Season so patrons are being reminded that computers may be used only once a day for one hour. AARP forms are available with information on how to set up an appointment at the Senior Center for help with taxes. Tax booklets and forms are also available in limited supply and Spanish booklets are hopefully coming soon.

~ Alyssa has been meeting with Grand Coulee Librarian, Catherine Matthews, to discuss how to make library services better for the Colville Tribe including what services are needed and to find out where services are lacking.

~ NCW is in the process of reorganizing it's Friends of the Library groups to comply with the American Library Association requirements. Friends groups are now required to have a 501-C3 nonprofit status. Our Pioneer Club/Friends of the Library Group decided not to do this due to the paperwork, etc involved in this venture. Okanogan and Omak libraries would like to form a combined Friends of the Library Group to serve both libraries. A Thank You will be sent to the Pioneer Club/Friends Group for their decades of service to the Omak Library.

~Betty noted the sidewalk was icy outside the Pioneer Room due to melting off the roof. Alyssa has been putting deicer on it and will continue to put out more as needed.

~ Jo asked if there had been any misuse of the new book drop box, i.e. anyone putting trash in it. Alyssa said so far so good and it is being used appropriately.

Next Meeting: March 14, 1:30 via Zoom.  Respectfully Submitted, Betsy Rainsford

